
 

 

 
 

PRESS COMMUNIQUE 
Maha Shivaratree Festival 
 
 
 

 

In light of the upcoming Maha Shivaratree festival, Metro Express Ltd would like to remind all pilgrims 
and the public to be extra cautious while walking along the Metro Express corridor as the Overhead 
Lines are energised/live and can cause electrocution which may lead to serious injury if touched 
(directly or indirectly with an object).  
 
MEL therefore warns all pilgrims to please not touch any overhead lines or wires across its sites or 
along the Metro Express railway corridor and to always maintain a safe distance from the live 
overhead lines. If crossing the Metro Express railway corridor is unavoidable, please ensure a safe 
distance of at least 2 meters from any overhead electric line. For information, the Overhead Lines are 
located at a distance of 5.5 meters from the ground. 
 
Please note that for the safety of everyone, it is forbidden to walk on or within the Light Rail corridor. 
Metro Express Ltd also recommends the pilgrims to be very careful at road-rail intersections because 
of LRVs movement. 
 
As your safety is our priority, MEL has put safety measures along the alignment such as danger signs 
to alert pilgrims. Moreover, Police will be present to guide pilgrims as customary.  
 
Metro Express Ltd wishes all pilgrims a pious Maha Shivaratree and a safe pilgrimage.  
 
 
 
 
Thank you.  
 
MEL Management  
Ebène  
 
03 March 2021  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


